CORRESPONDENCE/MEMORANDUM

DATE:

February 24, 2015

FILE REF: 02-59-000198

TO:

File

FROM:

Tauren Beggs (DNR Project Manager)

SUBJECT: Call for questions about EPA Site Reassessment and Removal Action with Halbur from

EPA

Kathy Halbur (EPA), Kathy Sylvester (DNR), and Tauren Beggs (DNR) were on the call. Beggs and Sylvester had a question for Halbur about sampling concurrently with the EPA Removal Action. Halbur stated that the Site Reassessment should not be done the same time as the Removal Action. Halbur referred to the Site Information Form (SIF) that states only a Removal Action is necessary at this site. Halbur sent SIF via email to Sylvester and Beggs. Halbur said she would talk to Pat Hamblin from EPA while Sylvester would talk to Judy Fassbender from DNR to fix this issue. Sylvester asked if Halbur could collect samples from the excavation during the removal action. Halbur said that she could easily do that during the removal action.

Beggs also responded to Halbur's previous question from a previous email about the DNR's soil cover requirements. Beggs stated that a minimum six inch soil cover with at least two inches of topsoil and seeded would be needed. Beggs stated that only this amount of surface soil in the potential soil scrape areas would need to be excavated in order to have the proper soil cover.

